



Committed to Safeguarding

Nursery to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Acting Deputy: Ms Fiona Cullen

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 15

16th December 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am so sorry to inform you that we have been advised by Public Health England to close our school for the remainder of this term. A member of our office bubble has tested positive which means that all of our office staff will have to self isolate. We do not have the capacity to run the school safely without staff in our school office. There is no need for your child in Year3, 4, 5 or 6 to self- isolate as they have not had direct contact with any member of staff who has tested positive.

I will be monitoring emails and calls throughout the holiday to ensure you are notified regarding any risks. If your child develops any key symptoms and tests positive it is really important that you contact me so I can minimise risks for our community and extended family members. Please email me at: headteacher@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk or leave a text or voice message 07434671078

I am so sorry that we didn't manage to get to the end of term but I want to assure you that we did our very best.

All pupils in school today will be offered a school Christmas dinner and will share any party food they have brought in. Pupils in Year 4 can choose eat a Christmas dinner or their packed lunch.

We have paid for a live streamed production of 'A Christmas Carol' for all classes to watch in their classes this afternoon. This will not finish until 3, so all pupils will be coming out a little late. Please come to collect your child in year 3 to 6 at 3pm and we will get them out to you as soon as possible.

All classes from year 3 to 6 will move to online learning on Thursday 17th and Friday 18th December.

We will make sure that we have parties for all our pupils at the beginning of the new year to celebrate a great year ahead.





















I would like to thank you all for your kindness and support throughout this term. Thank you for all your cards and gifts for staff and your patience during such a challenging time.

I wish you and your family a safe and very Happy Christmas and a wonderful new year. We look forward to seeing you all, safe and well on 5th January.

Margaret Hanrahan